
Cornwall Croquet Club – Update 19th Sep 2023 
 

Hi Everyone 

 

Firstly, I hope you have all remembered that we are fast approaching Finals 

Weekend on this coming Saturday and Sunday (23rd & 24th). This is a time when 

club members should be meeting together to celebrate the achievements of 

those who have entered competitions during the year, so, please do try to come 

along and show support for those taking part and those who have already won 

trophies.  We have our usual club tea scheduled for the end of the Sunday 

games and presentations. Please contribute a plate of food for everyone to 

share and make this a fitting end to the competitive season.  Hopefully it won't 

be needed by anyone, but lawn 3 will be available for regular play on Sunday for 

those not interested in the finals games. 

 

On Sunday 19th November we shall be holding our AGM.  This will be held at 

the Cuddra Hall, Holmbush.  Please make a note in your diaries.  As you know, 

this is the time when the Officers and Committee are elected for the following 

year.  So, also attached to this email is a list of Officer and Committee 

vacancies which will need to be filled.  Please consider which you will be able 

to fill, discuss them with fellow members to ensure that there is a full 

complement of Officers (5) and Committee (5) by the close of the 

meeting.  This year, in particular, this is very important.  As customary the 

attachments are included in Word and pdf format. 

 

As we 'enjoy' such unfriendly weather remember that the club remains open 

over autumn and winter, for as long as the weather makes it 

possible.  Wednesday and Thursday morning competitions have finished, but you 

can still arrange relevant sessions amongst yourselves using our online booking 

system.  And, with Autumn fast approaching the afternoon club sessions can 

commence at 1.30pm from Monday 9th October, giving you a reasonable 

length of good daylight and the lawns time to dry out after heavy dew.  If there 

is dew on the grass, please 'swish' it off with the long 'Big Yellow Banana' which 

is stored on the right hand wall of the mower shed, as looking inwards. 

 

Hoping to see you all over the weekend and 'Good Luck' to all contestants. 

 

Rhona 
 

Please note the amended programme for Sunday, as Des is in both finals.  

It is now: - 

 

10am  Ac President’s Cup, Advanced 

2pm  GC Presidents Cup, best of three games, level play. 
 


